Minutes of BHS Parent Council Meeting 10th December 2014
Present: 
Bev Leslie (BL), Carolyn Watson (CW), David Grant (DG), Lesley Waugh (LW), Judith Pearson (JP),  Alisa Smith(AS),  Farah Adams (FA), Tom Dowie (TD), Fiona McCarthy (F McC), Susan Whiteford (SW), Jose Rodrigeuz (JS), Councillor Alan Grant (AG), Councillor Bob Ellis (RE)
Apologies:
 Eleanor Rutherford (ER), Ailie Castle (AC), Councillor Elizabeth Grant (EG), Councillor Caroline Shiers (CS).  

Minutes:         The minutes of the previous meeting of the 28th October 2014 were approved as a correct and accurate record of proceedings.

 Proposed:       Carolyn Watson
                           Seconded:      Alisa Smith 
	1. Matters Arising from the Minutes of 28th October 2014. 
No matters were arising from the meeting of the 28th October 2014.
2. Guidance for subject choices for Pupils 
 A presentation was made on this topic by Lesley Hill. Mrs Hill began by explaining that because of the substantial numbers of pupils involved in this exercise this had become a formal process which starts in January and runs on until March. This year there are there are 150 pupils in S2 going into S3, 187 pupils in S3 going into S4 and 200 pupils in S4 and S5 becoming the new S5 and S6. A timetable for each of the above categories highlighting the various significant milestones was then circulated.

Mrs Hill also intimated that in November there was a trial run of the option form for S2 pupils. This in no way commits any pupil to any course and pupils currently in S2 will make their choices for third year in March 2015. This exercise was to support the school in planning the timetable for session 2015-2016 and also to allow an early insight into the possible subject demands for the forthcoming period. This early intervention also allows the school to accommodate as many pupils’ requests for subjects as possible although it is never possible to make provision for every conceivable combination of subjects.

  Mrs Hill then outlined resources and support available to both pupils and parents to enable them to make as informed a decision as possible in relation to subject choices. Among the support mechanisms available are – 

All year groups have access to Careers advice through the PSE programme and regular contact with their Guidance teacher.
Pupils are introduced to an interactive website entitled “My World of Work” Here they can create their own profile, identify their strengths and weaknesses, identify potential careers, create and or update their CV. The site has the added benefit of being able to be accessed from any computer.

Pupils can meet with a Careers Advisor at drop in sessions on Thursdays at lunchtime.

Pupils are able to make individual appointments with the BHS Careers Advisor Kathleen Davie during school hours on a Thursday and Friday of each week.
University Undergraduate prospectuses are accessible online for entry requirements.
A useful source of information for parents is the National Parent Forum Scotland. In particular the sections giving information on the new national qualifications and Higher course outlines are useful. Mrs Hill intimated that a number of these links are on the school website.

There is also a Careers Fair. There is to be a Perth and Kinross based fair this year as well as two BHS fairs.

The presentation then proceeded with a practical demonstration of the interactive website “My World of Work”.

Leslie Waugh thanked Mrs Hill for the very interesting and informative presentation. 
3. Head Teacher’s Report 
School Improvement Priorities
 BL intimated that the development of senior phase courses was now underway. In keeping with the HMI report self -evaluation was being closely examined especially in terms of improvement and impact. A calendar was now in place. Internal data collected on S5 and S6 was being used to inform early intervention strategies.

In terms of learning and teaching in the senior phase the 2015-2016 timetable had been broadened. Links had been re-established with Perth College. An advertisement has been placed for a project officer on a one day a week basis. The remit would be to embed the wider achievement operations and to build business links.

The school is currently exploring pathways to engineering for S4 to S6 in conjunction with Perth College. This is on the back of the Wood report which stated that initiatives like the foregoing would ensure that pupils were more employment ready.

A number of personal support and achievement opportunities have been made available. Among these is a project undertaken by S1 which built on previous literary work and will, if plans come to fruition, result in the production of a double sided spread in the Perthshire Advertiser.

Accreditation of prior learning is being examined by SQA. Work is underway with Primary Schools in order to gain information and inform workforce planning. New transition links are being established. Links have been established between the Drama department and RME. In addition Caroline Lawrie and the PE department are examining leader courses in sports development.

All members of staff are examining literacy – what it looks like in order to ensure there is a shared understanding across the curriculum. The object is to ascertain how well the school supports pupils to learn across subjects in developing literacy skills.

Learning and teaching reviews are ongoing. This is about getting consistency. A traffic light system has been adopted to facilitate this. At the moment this is undertaken by the SMT. However if capacity allows teachers from various departments could be involved.

It is recognised that more work needs to be done in respect of pupil voice.

Staffing
There are still challenges being faced in this respect. The new principal teacher of Guidance Mr McNiven has now started. On the 1st and the 15th of December new appointees start in the History and Home Economics departments respectively.

In the Maths department 50% of the teachers were absent. Currently 2 out of 6 teachers are absent. However the services of a Maths specialist teacher have been secured. Mr Stewart is currently examining timetables with a view to collapsing classes in order to further alleviate the situation.
In the Music department Mrs McIntosh has secured a seconded post at Perth Academy. This will be a great loss especially in relation to the school orchestra. Although interviews have been arranged for the last week of term negotiations with Perth Academy have resulted in retaining Mrs McIntosh on Mondays.

In the Modern Languages department both Spanish teachers have been absent. One teacher has now returned. In view of this situation it has been agreed to delay the National 5 prelim. In order to further alleviate the situation the services of a teacher from Perth Academy have been secured on a Wednesday afternoon and the services of a probationer teacher for 2 days a week.

Update on Wi-Fi Rollout 
This is working in more areas of the school than reported at the last meeting. Site access has been granted to everyone experiencing problems and these requests are then prioritised. The newest part of the school building is where the most problems are being experienced. A video is to be uploaded onto the school website. A training session on the use of blue tooth and apple I pads is to be arranged for February for teachers. In March there is to be a Parent event entitled keeping your children safe online.   
Update on School Website

A draft will be ready after Christmas and during the February break the launch will occur. In the first phase a lot of the content will be the same however there will be more images. The biggest advantage will be easier updates. The second phase will look at interaction - for example on line payments for cookery classes or school trips. The may well be a change in the website address. It is intended that the website use the school colours of blue and gold. 

  4.   Treasurer’s Report
JP reported that the OSCR accounts had been submitted and had been approved. PKC monies currently stand at £809.35 and fundraising monies at £2291.09. Overall there is £3100.45 in the bank.

5. Fundraising Subgroup Report
Feedback From Charity Shop

The feedback was that difficulties were experienced in getting enough people for the various rota slots. While it is recognised that people cannot always be available it was thought that the rota should go out as soon as possible in order that the various slots can be covered. The charity shop has been booked for five mornings next year.

It was agreed that the fund raising sub group meet after Christmas. TD was asked to contact all departments and ask them to submit their bids for funding by the end of January. 
6. Parent’s Concerns 

School Communication

It was noted that concern had been raised regarding the letters pupils are given for their parents. Sometimes pupils forget to give their parents the letters and this causes problems. Some letters require only a tick box response and this some parents find unsatisfactory. BL stated that the communication system was currently being overhauled and this would improve the current situation.

Pedestrian Safety outside school

Concern had been received regarding the buses at the circle outside the school. It was thought that the provision of a zebra crossing in Beeches Road might alleviate the present situation. AG to speak to Perth and Kinross Council Road Safety Unit about this problem.
Uniform Exchange System

This was thought to be very worthwhile. BL stated that this something that the Parent Council could do. The Parent agreed to discuss this at the next meeting of the fundraising sub group.
Homework

In relation to homework set this sometimes caused difficulties in that pupils had large amounts of homework due at the same time. This in turn put added pressure on them. There was also a problem where homework set was not marked. In some cases this resulted in the view being taken of why do it if it is not going to be marked. BL stated that the Homework policy needs to be revisited especially in the junior years.
7. Feedback from Parent Councils Chairs Meeting
 LW intimated that she had attended the above meeting. This had been extremely interesting and had covered topics such as languages in primary schools the launch of new examinations including results and the need to strength families. As time was short LW stated that if anyone wanted further information they only needed to contact her.
8. AOB
The date of the next meeting of the Parent Council is Tuesday 27th January 2015 at 6.30 pm at Blairgowrie High School. 
	Action

TD to contact depts
AG to contact PKC
PC to discuss



